
 
 

 

òE tȊ kahikateaó 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
To ensure all of our tamariki achieve success within our culturally dynamic society. 

 
 
 
 

School Activities to Diarise for Term One 
 

March     25  Easter Friday (School Closed) 
28-29    Easter Monday and Tuesday (School Closed) 
31  Class and portrait photos 

April    15  School closes at 2.45 pm for term one holidays.  
 

Please note the new finishing time of 2.45 pm for the end of terms 1-3. 
School will close at 1.30 on the last day of the year.  

     

 
Kia Ora Koutou Katoa 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whaanau, 
Hopefully you are all looking forward to a break with your families over Easter and I wish you all a 
happy Easter. 

 
Aranga : Easter 

E aha ana koe Ǖ Te Aranga ? 

What are you doing for Easter?  

 
Everyone has been making a very big effort at school to 
keep our environment tidy and develop a waste free 
school. The children have responded well to this 
initiative and our school is becoming a much tidier place. 
We are privileged to have beautiful grounds and are 

spoilt with our space and large established tress, so it is important we all show respect for these 
surroundings. Encouraging children to zip up their bags has meant a lot less belongings, and food, 
has ended up on the floor. LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǳǎ ōȅ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ άȊƛǇ ƛǘ ǳǇέ after 
they have used their bag and to pick up any rubbish they see, we would be most grateful. In 
keeping with this theme, and our Enviro. Schools aims, the majority of school notices will be sent 
home via email from the beginning of next termΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƻǊ 
permission slips. If however, you would prefer to receive correspondence in the paper form, 
please fill out the slip at the end of this newsletter and return to the school office. 

 

WOODSTOCK SCHOOL  

Email:  front office@woodstock.school.nz  

School web site ;  http://www.woodstock.school.nz/  

School Blog: http://woodstockschoolnz.blogspot.com .   
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Organised lunchtime sport has proved very popular so we are now having organised sport every 
lunchtime. Mrs. Blomfield and Mrs Edwards also supervise quieter board games and activities in 
the library during the lunch hour on Mondays and Tuesdays. These have also proved very popular 
with children with 73 children in the library for colouring day ς and that was only the juniors. It is 
great to see the children so involved with their school, teachers and support staff.   
 
Your support would also be appreciated with the riding of scooters and bikes in the playground 
before and after school. There have been a couple of accidents where children have been ridden 
into by a bike or a scooter and numerous incidents of doors being ridden into by children on 
scooters, some involving pre-schoolers. If your child has a bike or a scooter, for the safety of 
everyone and the longevity of our buildings, can you please ensure that they are not riding it in 
the school grounds before or after school if you are with them at this time.  
 

Learning and School Activities  

 
Maths Club News (Accelerated Learning in Mathematics) 
This year our ALiM programme is being extended across the school and will be on-going through-
out the year. ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ !ŎŎŜƭŜǊŀǘŜŘ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ YŀǳǊƛ 
syndicate. In this programme the children have half hour sessions with their classroom teacher 
four times a week. This gives these children the opportunity to develop their knowledge and 
understanding in Mathematics in a small group and very supported situation. We have 21 children 
involved in this programme this term. 
The children are really enjoying solving problems and the teachers are beginning to use some of 
the problems the children have written themselves to help further their understanding of 
concepts such as place-value. They are becoming more adept at explaining their understanding as 
they find this is clarifies what they already know and if they are unsure, they will get support from 
their peers. The children have a really positive attitude towards these sessions and have certainly 
become more confident and excited about Mathematics. When these children return to  the 
classroom setting the teachers are finding the these children are enthusiastic about the class 
Maths programme and  willing to confidently share their knowledge and understanding.  
Parents and caregivers are most welcome to come in and watch a Maths Club session. We have 
already had a parent take up this offer. 
Parent feedback; 
 ά Ƙƻǿ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ L ŀƳ ǘƻ  ƘŀǾŜ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǘǊŀ ƳŀǘƘǎ ŎƭǳōΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōƻƻǎǘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ŀƴŘ L ŦŜŜƭ 

that my child was taking more risks and ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀ Ǝƻ ƳƻǊŜ ŜŀǎƛƭȅΦέ 

ά[ƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƴŀƛƭ ƎŀƳŜΩ 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
Senior Swimming Sport 
The end of our Health and P.E. swimming programme culminated in our annual Swimming Sports day on 
Tuesday 8 March.   Senior school students in Years 4, 5 and 6 participated in either the non-competitive or 
competitive events.  The non-competitive event, held here at school, was very successful with all students 
having lots fun demonstrating their skills for the spectators.   
 
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛǾŜ ǎǿƛƳƳŜǊǎΩ ǊŀŎŜǎΣ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CŀƛǊŦƛŜƭŘ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǇƻƻƭΣ ǿŜǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ 
very grateful to have the use of this great facility once again.  Thank you, Mrs Lewis, for organising this for 
us.   We also want to thank all those wonderful parents who helped out on the day to set up and time the 
races.  We really appreciate your help and the children loved your cheering and support!   
 
The Fairfield Cluster Swimming Competitions were held yesterday and we were very proud of our student 
ǊŜǇǎΩ terrific effort and achievement.  Our team looked great decked out in their sports shirts and new 
swimming caps.  Many thanks to Renee Beere and the PTA team for purchasing these for us!   And finally, 
once we have received the official results, certificates will be presented to competitors at an assembly; 
however this will be after the Easter break. 

Year 4 Freestyle 
1st Freya Beere 
2nd Renna Park 
3rd Cayla Engelbrecht 
 
1st Lucca Paul 
2nd Nathan Young 
3rd Connor McLean 

Year 5 Freestyle 
1st Harriet Vellenoweth 
2nd Brianna Griffiths 
3rd Milan Nordstrom 
 
1st William Conlon 
2nd Jonty Shirreffs 
3rd Asher Downing 

Year 6 Freestyle 
1st Madelin Beere 
2nd Eleina Ieremia 
3rd Lydia Corbett 
 
1st Kaz Lohrer 
2nd Christian MacEwan 
3rd Cayden McLean 

Year 4 Backstroke 
1st Cayla Engelbrecht 
2nd Gabby Hall 
3rd Renna Park 
 
1st Nathan Young 
2nd Connor McLean 
3rd Lucca Paul 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
Year 5 Backstroke 
1st Harriet Vellenoweth 
2nd Brianna Griffiths 
3rd Pippa Morgans 
 
1st William Conlon 
2nd Jonty Shirreffs 
3rd Kalan Drewer 

Year 6 Backstroke 
1st Madelin Beere 
2nd Eleina Ieremia 
3rd Molly Edwards 
 
1st Kaz Lohrer 
2nd Christian MacEwan 
3rd Jamie Vette 

Fairfield Cluster Swimming 
A group of our very talented senior students represented 
Woodstock at the Fairfield Cluster Swimming Sports. A big 
thanks to the PTA for purchasing Woodstock Swimming 
caps for our swimmers, it made recognising our children in 
the pool so much easier.  Thanks also to Johanna Park for 
sending through these great shots of the action. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 4 Breastroke 
1st Freya Beere 
2nd Cayla Englebrecht 
3rd Amy Donkin 
 
1st Nathan Young 
2nd Connor McLean 
3rd Joshua Wasley 
 

Year 5 Breastroke  
1st Harriet Vellenoweth 
2nd Pippa Morgans 
3rd Milan Nordstrom 
 
1st William Conlon 
2nd Jonty Shirreffs 
 

Year 6 Breastroke 
1st Madelin Beere 
2nd Eloisa Tsatsas 
3rd Eleina Ieremia 
 
1st Christian MacEwan 
2nd Kaz Lohrer 
3rd Samuel McAdams 
 
 

Results:   

Year 6 Boys Freestyle 
2nd Christian MacEwan 
3rd Kaz Lohrer 

Year 6 Girls Backstroke 
3rd Madelin Beere 

Year 6 Boys Backstroke 
1st Kaz Lohrer 
 

Year 5 Boys Relay Team 
3rd  

Year 6 Girls Relay Team 
3rd  

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/508294619256589/photos/pcb.955951284490918/955950514490995/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/508294619256589/photos/pcb.955951284490918/955950474490999/?type=3


 

Skoolbo Super Champs 
Congratulations to Kirtan and Carlos on 
becoming Skoolbo Super Champs.  These 
children have both earned over 10,000 points 
on the Skoolbo programme and were rewarded 
with this massive trophy to share at school. 
Skoolbo is a fantastic learning programme 
children use at school, covering areas of the 
literacy and numeracy curriculum. Parents can 
download the app for tablets or desktops for 
children to use at home. Carlos and Kirtan 
certainly recommend it! 

 
 
 

The Very Hungry Caterpillar  
During discovery time in Room 1 it 
was so much fun dressing up as the 
hungry caterpillar who transformed 
into the beautiful butterfly.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hockey  
Room One followed the progress of Mrs Johnson and her Waikato Masters Hockey team at the 
Nationals. So after she came back she showed room 1 all her hockey equipment and uniform, and 
everyone in room 1 got out on the turf and had our own game. 

 
 
 

 

 

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/RimuSyndicate/~3/87EfAr2_PbM/the-very-hungry-caterpillar.html?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/RimuSyndicate/~3/vf92XiEPNuU/hockey.html?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email


Rimu TRYathlon (Triathlon) 
On Thursday 10th March, Rimu Syndicate held the Junior School Tryathlon.  Students from 
classrooms 1, 3, 4, 8 and 9, showcased their swimming skills in the school pool then moved onto 
our brand new turf for an obstacle course. All of the students had a lot of fun crawling through 
tunnels, moon hopping, skipping, hula hooping, and having an egg and spoon race through the 
junior playground. They then finished by running the boundary of the school field. The school 
house leaders did an incredible job with assisting the teachers in organising and helping students 
throughout the event.  Thank you to all the family and friends that came along to support, cheer 
and help everyone who participated. It was a beautiful day that everyone thoroughly enjoyed.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
Waipa Fun Run 

 
 
What a beautiful day for 
the Waipa Fun Run. 
Woodstock was 
represented by six 
enthusiastic runners who 
tried their best and did us 
proud. Thank you to Miss 
Menzies for organising 
this event on behalf of the 
school and Mrs Blomfield 
for all her assistance. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/508294619256589/photos/a.541539082598809.1073741828.508294619256589/949172405168806/?type=3


Woodstock Holds their Own Flag Referendum 

As adults cast their votes for what flag they think New Zealand should have, Woodstock School 
students also learnt about having their say.  On Tuesday, students held a flag referendum to 
decide which flag they preferred. Voting papers were made to mimic the real ones along with the 
hall being set up as a ballot office. House Leaders and Class Councillors ran the event and the 
results were tallied and re-ŎƘŜŎƪŜŘ ōȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ LǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
about citizenship and the voting process. Results will be announced at assembly on Thursday.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Despite many reminders and requests from the school for parents to adhere to the traffic rules we still  

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTIONS 
 

In May/June this year are the triennial Board of Trustees Elections. Our Board has five Parent 
Representative Positions. Becoming a Board Member is a great way to give back to the community 
and provides a real insight into the education of your child. If you are interested in finding out 
more, please leave your name at the school office so Sean Lewis, our current BOT Chairperson can 
make contact with you. The New Zealand Schools Trustees Association have a website with some 
further information: http://www.trustee-election.co.nz/  
 

NEW PLAYGROUND 
We are currently receiving plans and quotes for a new playground in the school. Last year the 
children spent quite some time deciding on what they thought would make a great playground. 
These ideas have been collected by some of our enterprising Year 5 and 6 students and are being 
used as the basis for the plans we have asked three separate contractors to supply. We will keep 
you posted on new developments with this project as they happen. 
 
 
 
 

Nothing to report this month 
 
 
 

We hope that you have been enjoying the Hot Cross Bun promotion that we have been running for 
the last few weeks. They have made an excellent quick afternoon tea for my family on Thursday. 
Thank you to Kaelee and Courtenay for managing this fund raiser. 
Next term we will be selling bags of apples. Orders will be taken on Tuesday with delivery on 
Thursday. We are selling Royal Gala 1st grade apples that are lunch sized and come in 1 kg bags, 

News From the P.T.A. 
 

News From the Board of Trustees 

 

 

 
 

News From the Whaanau Awhina 
 

http://www.trustee-election.co.nz/


and will be $3 each. Please promote the apples at your places of work and within the community. 
More information after Easter. 
Also we are beginning the Entertainment books. The launch promotion is 31 March and there are 
some wonderful early bird prizes to be had. The group with the largest presale number will go in 
the draw for one of two accommodation prizes in Auckland. If you think you would like to 
purchase an Entertainment Book, watch out for the information sent this week. There are internet 
options and hard copy books. 
Finally, our next PTA meeting is Monday 4 April in the staffroom at 7:30pm. At this meeting we will 
be  

¶ confirming the activities we are planning for the year 

¶ discussing the major fundraising drive for the new playground 

¶ looking for suggestions for fundraising 

¶ listening for your thoughts of what we can do to work with the Board to improve our 
school 

¶ welcoming new PTA members or friends 
You are most welcome to attend. 
Regards, 
Renee Beere 
Woodstock School PTA Chair. 
 
 
 
 

We would like to welcome the following students to our school: 
 

Brylee Pattenden, Claire Davis, Devon-John Glassie, Siosaia Vaikaka, Regan Macalister, Adannia Ogechi-Okoro, 

Chinenyenwa Ogechi-Okoro, Urennia Ogechi-Okoro. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
A big thank you to all the wonderful parents who 
contribute so much to our school. So many of you 
have offered your time to coach and manage our 
sports teams. Lots of other parents come to the 
sports days to act as time keepers, race organisers 
and even official photographers. Kaelee, in the 
photo here, spent a morning at school digging 
over the sensory garden at the front of the 
school. Without your support we would not be 
able to carry out many of the activities offered by 
the school.  We really appreciate the time and 
support you contribute to our school and all of 
the students, not just your own children. 

 

 

Thank You 

 

Welcome 
 



Other News  
 
HELP for the Library 
Our library is in need of some comfy sofas for our children to snuggle up on.  We are calling on our 
Woodstock community to see if any of you have any sofas (2 seaters) or sofa chairs (1 seaters) that 
you are able to donate to our much loved library.  Please email photos of anything suitable to 
libraryws@woodstock.school.nz             
Thankyou!  Jenni & Claire 
 

Lost Property 
Lost Property will be on display outside the Junior Bookroom on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 
(13 -мр !ǇǊƛƭύΦ /ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎΦ 
 
 
Scholastic Books 

As a result of the ongoing problems we have made the difficult decision not to go ahead with Issue 
2 of LUCKY Book Club. No Issue 2 will be published this year as we focus our priorities on getting 
late Issue 1 orders out to schools and getting the rest of the business back on track. 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŀƭƭ 
Issue 1 orders out, dispatch Issue 2 brochures, and then get Issue 2 orders back to school before 
the holidays.  
LUCKY Book Club will be back at the start of term 2, better than ever with a special bumper 
edition. We will honour and accept in term 2 any vouchers that were due to expire during term 1. 
 
 
 

 
Squiggle offers OSCAR approved school holiday programmes. Come and join 
us from 18th ς 29th April from Waikato Diocesan School (Fairfield) or Tai 
²ņƴŀƴƎŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ όwǳŀƪǳǊŀύΦ {ǉǳƛƎƎƭŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŦǳƴΣ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ 
programme for girls and boys aged 5-12 years old. Open from 8am to 

5.30pm, our Kiwiana theme this holidays includes activities such as flag making, NZ Idol, poi making, Buzzy 
Bee upcycling, learning about Powhiri and enviro clean-ups. We'll also be playing X-Fit games, building Lego 
ƳƻŘŜƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ¸ƻǳƴƎ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎΣ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΩǎ aŜŎƘŀƴƛŎǎ ŜȄǇo at the Waikato Museum and making a 
special trip to the Kiwi House in Otorohanga. 
 
To find out more or to enrol, go online www.squiggle.org.nz and book your children in for a fun-filled 
holiday programme! 

Over the past few weeks Scholastic has been experiencing some major technical problems that 
have impacted all parts of its business. These issues have caused ongoing delays, incorrect 
invoices, missing brochures, incorrect rewards and a wide range of other problems. 
If you or your school has been affected we would like to offer you a sincere apology, and thank 
you for your understanding. 
We are doing everything we can to fix these issues and get back on track. To date we have made 
major progress, however there are still a significant number of problems to fix, and we have a 
large backlog of school orders we are working through. We have teams working around the clock 
to get this right, but expect we will not be fully back to normal operation until the end of term 
one.  

Community News 
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Edventure Holiday Programmes and Camp 
 
Edventure 4-day Camp - Sailing, Fishing, Tramping, etc. 8-13 yrs 26th-29th April $375 
Edventure Everyday - Different themed day programmes 5-13 yrs 18th-29th April $40/day 
Edventure Outdoors - Fishing, Caving, Bush Walks, etc. 8-13 yrs 18th-22nd April $65/Day or $265 
whole week 
Central Hamilton Location, Planned and run by teachers, OSCAR available 
Enrol online at www.edventure.co.nz or ph 021 0224 1576 
 
 

Hamilton YMCA 
 
The Hamilton YMCA has some fun and exciting activities planned for these holidays. This will 
include a trip to Extreme Edge Rock Climbing and T.A Pools, a Disco day at the Stadium, and 
cooking and crafts too! Or for something more extreme check out our Extreme Adventure 
programme. 
We run 8 programmes across Hamilton for ages 5 to 15 years old. 
Check us out on our website at www.ymcahamilton.org.nz  or u can contact us on 07 838 
2529. 
 
 

http://www.ymcahamilton.org.nz/


Once again I hope you have an enjoyable Easter break with your family and whanau over the 
next few days. 
Nga mihi 
¢ǁŦņ ǎƻƛŦǳŀ 
Kind regards 
 
Jenny Mills 
Principal 

 

 

 
 

CELEBRATING OUR DIVERSE PACIFIC 
HERITAGE 

 

Food Art Music 
Dance 

Saturday 16 th April 2016  
Claudelands Common Grounds  

Hamilton  

FREE ENTRY 

For more information contact: Savaira Vuidreketi , tagi@aeretai.nz 07 8341482  

 


